
 

June 2, 2022 

 

 

Karl Beaster 

Enbridge Energy Limited Partnership 

11 East Superior Street 

Duluth, MN  55802 

 

(sent via email to Karl.Beaster@Enbridge.com) 

 

SUBJECT:   Surface Soil PFAS Investigation Work Plan 

  Enbridge Energy Superior Terminal 

  2800 East 21st Street, Superior, WI 

 

Dear Mr. Beaster, 

 

The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) has completed a review of the April 28, 2022 Surface 

Soil PFAS Investigation Work Plan (Work Plan), prepared and submitted to the DNR on your behalf by AECOM.  

A $750 review fee was included with the submittal.  

 

The work plan proposes the collection of surficial soil samples within the secondary containment of ASTs 1-29.  

Additional surficial samples will also be collected at each of two buildings where aqueous film-forming foam 

(AFFF) was stored.  One soil boring will be performed, and a soil sample collected from the area of the 

documented AFFF use in 2012. 

 

The DNR approves the work plan as an initial phase of investigation of the site. Based on the results of the initial 

investigation, additional investigation may be required to fulfill the requirements of Wis. Admin. Code ch. 

NR716.   

 

The DNR appreciates the work Enbridge is conducting to investigate potential PFAS contamination from the use 

of AFFF at the Superior Terminal.  Please contact me at John.Sager@wisconsin.gov or (715) 919-7239 if you 

have any questions or if you would like to discuss the proposed work. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
John Sager 

Hydrogeologist 

Remediation and Redevelopment Program 

 

C:  Nick Larabel, Enbridge 

 Leo Linnemanstons, AECOM 
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